
Chairwoman Abrams, Vice Chair Williams, Ranking Member Brown, and Members of the Ohio 

House Criminal Justice Committee, thank you for the opportunity to testify as a proponent of HB 

245, the Adult Cabaret Act.  

 

As a concerned citizen of Ohio and Highland County I witnessed, at the Hillsboro, Oh Pride 

Event 2023, a women with no top on, her nipples were covered with large band-aids and a pride 

flag tied at her neck like a cape. There were several children in attendance. This is Unacceptable. 

Thank you for your service to the citizens of Ohio and your time and consideration today of my 

testimony today in support of HB 245 
 


